FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

Council Room, 412 Student Union
January 12, 2016

Clarke called the meeting to order with the following members present: Biros, Borland, Collins, Depperschmidt, Doust, Lavine, B., Lewis, Liang, Lloyd, Materer, McCann, Miller, Oberhelman, Perea-Fox, Piao, Steele, Takacs, Tenorio, Topham, VanOverbeke, Vogel and Walker.
Also present: Bartels, K., Bayles, M., Crenshaw, N., Elliot, K., Finchum, A., Fry, P., Gordon, S., Haviland, C., Hilbert, K., Knecht, J., Matoy, A., Sandefur, G., Shutt, G., Smith, B., Taber, C., Talley, M., Tucker, S., Van Delinder, J., Watson, L. and Weaver, J.
Absent: Bliss, Joe, Lowrance, Nabar and Richards.

HIGHLIGHTS

Special Report………………………………………………………………………………………



A.  Jean Van Delinder – COACHE survey..…………….………………...……………..


B.  Sarah Gordon/James Knecht – Online SSI…………………………………………..

Remarks and Comments – Joe Weaver for President Hargis………....………………..…………..
Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations and other Vice Presidents……………......
Reports of Liaison Representatives ………………………………………………………………..


AAUP……………………………………………………………………………………….


Wellness Center……………………………………………………………………….........

Graduate Faculty Council…………………………………………………………………..


Women’s Faculty Council………………………………………………………………….


SAC ………………………………………………………………………………………...


GPSGA……………………………………………………………………………………..


SGA………………………………………………………………………………………...


Emeriti………………………………………………………………………………………
Reports of Standing Committees …………………………………………………………………..

Academic Standards and Policies ………………………………………………………….

Athletics ……………………………………………………………………………………

Budget …………………………………………………………………………………......

Campus Facilities, Safety and Security ……………………………………………………

Diversity……………………………………………………………………………………

Faculty ……………………………………………………………………………………..


Long-Range Planning and Information Technology ………………………………………

Research ……………………………………………………………………………………

Retirement and Fringe Benefits ……………………………………………………………

Rules and Procedures ……………………………………………………………………....


Student Affairs and Learning Resources ……………………………………………….….
Clarke called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone back. Clarke passed around the roll call and asked everyone to sign it. Clarke stated that everyone should have received a copy of the minutes and asked for comments or corrections. Seeing none, Clarke asked for approval of the December 8, 2015 minutes. VanOverbeke moved, Jones second. Motion passed. Clarke asked for approval of the agenda with the modification to move Vice President Weaver up to before the two special reports due to another appointment. McCann moved and Walker second. Motion passed. 
Remarks and Comments – Joe Weaver for President Hargis: 

Weaver stated that the HLC accreditation review has been completed and OSU is in good standing. Weaver updated the council on construction projects: the central plant on Washington is coming along; the Business building project is well underway and on schedule; the Performing Arts Center is close to having the construction documents so it will hopefully start later this year. All three of these projects are $60 to $65 million dollars. Weaver stated they are watching these closely so they stay within the budget that was allocated to them. 
Weaver stated that in regards to the budget, OSU met with the Speaker of the House (along with some of his colleagues and appropriations chair for education) and they had a nice discussion on the budget. They were very appreciative of the way OSU approaches things. They could not believe that OSU has not had mandatory cost increases in the area of health insurance and utilities like other agencies. OSU is in good standing with them. Weaver stated they discussed funding and OSU has implemented a 3% cut for this fiscal year which Weaver states will be difficult but not disruptive. The deans have made plans to accommodate this cut. These cuts will not impact any student’s graduation or course work. Some of these cuts are coming out of reserves to give the deans and VPs more time to find ways to fill the void. Weaver stated for next fiscal year it looks like a 5-7 ½ % cut. Weaver stated that OSU is not funded in whole by state appropriations so a 5% cut in appropriations does not mean a 5% cut in OSU’s total budget. Weaver said it’s more like 2%. Weaver stated that tuition and fees have become a more important part of the budget. Weaver did state that tuition and fees will be raised some to help with the cut in addition to other things just like this past year. 

Weaver opened the floor to questions. Doust asked if the cut was 3% in appropriations which translates to a 3% cut for OSU across the board, not a 1 ½ % cut. Weaver stated it’s more like 1.35%. Weaver has been using 3% cut for appropriations but in terms of OSU’s total budget for the academic enterprises it’s more like a 1.35%. Doust stated that he deans are expecting to find a 1.35%. Weaver stated yes. Materer stated that some parts of the Ag school are funded separately and asked Weaver to comment on this. Weaver stated that the Ag College has a much higher proportion of state appropriations. It’s more like a 3% cut for Ag, Cooperative Extension and the experiment station as well as Vet Med. Enrollment makes up a smaller piece of their budget. They are more reliant on state appropriations. Weaver stated that the cuts are a bigger problem for the smaller schools because their enrollment is small proportionately and their tuition and fees cannot make up the difference by raising them to solve this problem. So the smaller campuses are struggling with cuts. 
Special Reports:
A.  Jean Van Delinder – COACHE survey

Van Delinder presented the following PowerPoint presentation to the council:
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Van Delinder opened the floor for questions. Clarke asked how long the survey is expected to be open. Van Delinder stated it is open January 25th until the third week of April. Van Delinder stated that COACHE does monitor how many responses are received and they will follow up and remind people to fill out the survey. Doust asked who the results will go to. Van Delinder stated that COACHE calculates the results and generate a report. This report then goes to the Provost. Van Delinder stated that other institutions have made this report available on a public website that faculty would have to use their credentials to access. Sandefur stated that it’s important to remember that the report does not identify individuals and it’s a summary response about what’s going on at the institution. Sandefur stated we could use this information to help with our discussions on campus moving forward. Tucker stated that faculty can google other institutions and see their reports if you would like to see what one looks like. Van Delinder stated that for years Michigan State and the University of Wisconsin has done the survey. Van Delinder said that this year the University of Missouri is doing it again. 

Van Delinder stated that COACHE will not report any findings of fewer than 5 responses. 
B.  Sarah Gordon/James Knecht – Online SSI 
Gordon and Knecht presented the following handout to the council members:
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Gordon stated to view the results with caution. The numbers for fall of 2015 are inflated due to some surveys that were distributed that were not supposed to go out. Gordon stated that they are putting together a working group with one representative from each college. They will sit down and review the process – what went well, what could/should be changed, what issues they should be aware of for spring. They will also be meeting with a group from Instruction Council to discuss the same issues. They are open to all suggestions to improve the process.
Gordon/Knecht opened the floor for questions. Borland stated that some faculty members did not receive a report because their classes were too small. Borland asked if the numbers were still counted even if the faculty member did not receive a report. Knecht stated that the faculty member will get an email stating there is no report. The total numbers are used only for a college or department wide report. So they would count in the overall report. Borland asked if faculty would like the feedback can they get it. Knecht stated that they can look into this but it is something that can only be done across the board and not just for one faculty member if the class size is too small. Materer stated that he was disappointed with the small size class responses even though he asked them to do it. Materer asked if a faculty member goes to D2L and take all their sections and combine them into one section, does the survey go to the combined section? Knecht stated that D2L sectioning has no effect on the SSI survey. The widget is only a display window. They cannot pull from D2L how a faculty member re-sectioned their courses. Knecht stated that they rely on SSI and Banner in terms of how the courses are actually sectioned. Gordon stated that the students are not going to their course it’s a widget that shows up on their D2L home page. The student sees a link that outlines the course name, number and section number. Knecht stated that they have been talking to the bursar’s office and with the transition to Banner sectioning opportunities are different and more advanced. These are discussions that are going on now and to talk with the bursar’s office if a faculty member would like to have the combined sections be one piece. This can be done in Banner but not in SSI. They are working on this for fall 2016. Lavine asked why non-anonymity is more of a problem for the online system as opposed to the paper system. Gordon stated that it’s not necessarily more of a problem for the online system it’s just something that because it is administered through an online system they have the ability to be more sensitive to this. With the packets they were receiving and scanning thousands of packets and putting them back together. With the online system, it was set up like all the other surveys their office runs. All their surveys are tied to confidentiality and anonymity and they will revisit this issue when the working groups meet. Depperschmidt asked in the instances where 5 or less responses where a report was not generated to the faculty member were the numbers counted in the college total? Knecht said yes. Depperschmidt asked if they know how many courses did not give a report or student survived were not delivered. Knecht stated that is not something that they have run but will check into it. Depperschmidt stated that if no reports are getting back to the faculty member there is not value to them. Gordon stated they will discuss and work on this issue. Doust stated that he teaches seven sections with labs. He receives the seven theory ones (which is fine) he also gets seven lab ones. The TAs also got the lab ones. Knecht stated what they get back from the college SSI coordinators determines how the survey is reported. Faculty members need to let the SSI coordinators know which section they want a report on and which ones they do not want the report (yes/no to theory; yes/no to lab). This information will be sent to the coordinators on the 25th so get with them. They can now create a combined/merged report if the faculty member would like to have one. 

Knecht stated that the survey window is a full two weeks. Hopefully, the spring one will launch better with the email distribution up front. He stated faculty members do not need to wait until just the one class date to complete the surveys. You can encourage your students to complete it early. Gordon stated that the timeframe is posted on the UAT website for the spring. 

Report of Status of Council Recommendations:
President Hargis, Provost Sandefur, and/or Vice Presidents
Provost Sandefur stated that the following recommendation is still pending:

15-11-01-RFB: Dependent Child Tuition Waiver for Dependents of OSU Faculty and Staff

Sandefur stated that there are no problems to keep this from implementation logistically. Everyone is on board with the program (President, Deans and the faculty). The issue right now is the financing of the program given what the state budget looks like. Sandefur stated we will take a wait and see approach to see what happens with the budget. Sandefur stated that eventually this will be done, just do not know if it will take affect this fall. This will depend on the financial situation of the university. Sandefur stated we are trying to do this and hope to do this this fall. 
Report of Liaison Representatives:
A.  Barry Lavine – AAUP


The OSU Chapter of AAUP will hold its next meeting during the last week of January to discuss regular business, upcoming election for officers, and also new business related to faculty members who have contacted the chapter for assistance.  One contact related to upcoming changes in minimum faculty qualifications by the Higher Learning Commission (HLC).  A second contact related to the cancellation of a play in the College of Arts and Sciences on the topic of gender roles, specifically questioning and breaking gender roles.  Many involved in the play viewed the cancellation as an infringement of free speech as well as academic freedom.   Later in spring, the chapter will hold a workshop on “Decoding the Faculty Handbook.”  We hope to partner with members of the Faculty Council to raise awareness about the contents of the Faculty Handbook and how the Handbook has changed over the last 15 years.  Lastly, everyone involved in college instruction is invited to the annual AAUP state conference, which will occur on January 30, 2016 in Oklahoma City from 12:30 to 4:30 at the First Unitarian Church at 600 NW 13th Street.  More information is provided in the flyer below.  For more information about AAUP at OSU, please email the current President Shelia Kennison at shelia.kennison@okstate.edu.
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B.  Mary Talley – Wellness Center

Talley presented the following wellness flyer to the council.
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Talley stated that the Shape Up program is now closed. 

C. Graduate Faculty Council – Brenda Smith


The Graduate Faculty Council did not hold a December meeting due to the holiday schedule. 


      Upcoming items to anticipate on the agenda for the Graduate Faculty Council include:  1) a review of the process around the non-thesis, creative component;  2) graduate program handbooks; and 3) a review of the academic integrity policy as it relates to graduate students.  

D. Women’s Faculty Council – Linda Watson


1) The Research Awards Competition is open, and proposals are due February 29th.  We have over $10,000 to award for research by women undergraduate and graduate students at OSU, thanks to the generosity of several academic deans and administrators.  2) 'The Ann Ryder and Clara Smith, Leadership Endowed Scholarship for Undergraduates' competition is now open.  This is a $1000 scholarship for next academic year.  Applications are due February 1.  Both are online applications and require letters of support from faculty advisors/mentors.  See http://womensfacultycouncil.okstate.edu

WFC is hosting a 2016 Research Week Speaker, Dr. Crystal Hoyt, Professor of Leadership Studies, University of Richmond.  The title of her seminar is:  "Mindsets matter for female 
leaders: The role of leadership efficacy and growth mindsets in buffering against identity threat”.  Time/Date/Place: Monday, February 15th, 3:00 p.m., reception to follow. Edmon Low Library, Peggy Helmerich Browsing Room.  WFC thanks the VPR Office for the financial support to host this speaker.  For more information or the opportunity to meet with the speaker, email linda.watson10@okstate.edu
E.  Staff Advisory Council – Melanie Bayles


Staff Advisory Council Committees have yet to meet and report anything for January.


The A&R Committee has received two bids to date for the Staff Celebration Day Picnic. It is scheduled for May 19th.  They have received one bid from the Ranchers Club and one from Celebrations Catering.  


The Fund Raising Committee will be working this spring with other SAC members in their collection of donations from Vendors for door prizes used at the Celebration Day Picnic.


The Distinguished Awards Committee completed their selection process in December for this year’s DSA awards.  Twelve Finalists will be honored at the Staff Development Day event this spring which is March 2nd.

The Policies, Benefits and Budget Committee are reviewing and rewriting recommendations that were issued in June, 2015.  They were sent back to the committee for clarification.
D.  GPSGA – Catherine Haviland
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Haviland stated that they are just a little over a month from research symposium. This will be February 15th and 16th. Haviland stated that they are still looking for volunteer judges. If anyone is interested please contact her. Haviland stated that the GPSGA will discuss this evening is associating the Tulsa Graduate students into the Stillwater GPSGA so they can have one group. 
E.  SGA – Kyle Hilbert

Hilbert gave a brief summary of the semester to the council. The SGA had Into the Streets which is their fall community service project. There were 1,617 volunteers that worked 175 job sites all in the Stillwater community. The tailgate recycling group collected over 1,600 pounds of aluminum. This is just on game days. Cowboy Cousins which is a group that works with international students, there were 350 students in Cowboy Cousins. Of this group 225 were international. They had a few events: they went to a football game, did pumpkin carving and ice skating. There is a great executive team running this committee. Toys for Cowboys collected over $3,000 in donations. Hilbert did not have the number of items they collected. The freshman and representative council set up booths in Kerr/Drummond for the excess money on meal plans which students would not be able to roll over into the spring. A lot of freshman students donate these funds. They raised $22,000 worth of goods for the Salvation Army and Red Cross. 
Hilbert stated they are all very excited to see Americas Brightest Bell Tower once again.
F.  Emeriti – Anne Matoy

Matoy introduced herself as the new President of the Emeriti Association. Matoy stated that the group will not meet until February. Matoy announced that the Association was working on a scholarship and they got the paperwork completed in December. They are happy to have this scholarship available through the Foundation. They are proud to contribute back to the students and university in this way.
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:
ACADEMIC STANDARDS & POLICIES – Mindy McCann – Update
 
McCann updated the council that the committee is still working on suggested changes to the Grade Appeals form. They are also looking at the attendance policy to make it work better for everyone. McCann asked faculty members to let her or a committee member know if they have heard of instances/situations that they might have heard where they may not have seen/heard of good cooperation between faculty and university sanctioned activities.  She would like to hear from both sides. Committee continues to work on the Search and Screen committee guidelines with the Faculty and Diversity committees. 
ATHLECTICS – Tom Royer – No Report
BUDGET –Pamela Lloyd – No Report
CAMPUS FACILITIES, SAFETY AND SECURITY – Nathan Walker – No Report
DIVERSITY – Lucero Tenorio – No Report
FACULTY – Glade Topham – Update
Topham reported that on the Search and Screen issue, the committee will make a recommendation in the future that the faculty that serve on this committee receive training with emphasis on diversity issues. Jason Kirksey attended the committee meeting and talked about this. The current thinking is the training would be a 60 minute session and offered a few times a semester. Topham stated that the committee is also working on the faculty titles issue. Topham stated there are several issues with faculty title usage. The biggest of these is the Clinical title. This is used quite broadly. Other institutions are using a Professor of Professional Practice title. Topham stated this could be a potential solution to some of these issues. The committee is reviewing the pros and cons of adding this to the list of titles. 
LONG-RANGE PLANNING and INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY –Nick Materer for Cecil Joe – Update
Materer stated that the committee met in December to discuss the progress of Banner. The committee provided good feedback regarding what is working and not working. The committee also discussed identity services that are going to be rolling out. Materer stated this is how your computer will authenticate with the network and that you have permission to use the internet. This will prevent people from coming in from outside the university system. There are some issues and Materer believes they will have an exception process which needs further discussion. The committee believes this will be beneficial especially if a virus is caught from a student’s report which will kick you off the network. They will know how to contact you to correct the problem. Materer stated that the Appropriate Use policy will probably be coming back before Faculty Council. There is a new one that IT has done. It has provisions about personal use of computers, networks and facilities in a way that is favorable. Materer stated that this needs to be coordinated with the Staff Advisory Council to make sure that none of the changes will affect them. 
RESEARCH – Andrew Doust – No report
RETIREMENT and FRINGE BENEFITS – Rita Miller – No Report
RULES and PROCEDURES – Deb VanOverbeke – Update
VanOverbeke stated that the elections are coming up this semester. We are currently working on how many representatives are needed from each college. We will start gathering these pools of nominees. We are also working on an electronic version of the Committee Preference Surveys to make it easier to gather and use. Please be watching for emails.
STUDENT AFFAIRS and LEARNING RESOURCES – Jennifer Borland – Update
Takacs updated the council on the D2L review committee. Chris Ormsbee put together a working group of all the campuses in the system to review faculty member’s satisfaction with their use of D2L. The group started by surveying students and faculty which was sent out. The responses that were received were very neutral-it’s ok, not hot or cold. In the course of discussing the results, the group wanted to see what else was available. Ormsbee invited four venders (Web Study, Blackboard, D2L and Canvas) to come in and give presentations to the group. Based on these presentations, a few of the members were wowed by Canvas. For this semester, these four venders have been asked to set up sandboxes for people to play in to see if a recommendation should be made to instruction council to possibly switch systems. This is very preliminary and exploratory at this time.

Takacs opened the floor to questions. Lewis asked what about the Canvas program wowed her. Takacs stated that it’s very web 2.0 friendly. It looks and feels a lot more user friendly and the way it organizes things is nice. It automatically uploads. Takacs said if you upload an assignment it will automatically populates the calendar, your grade book and three other spaces so the faculty member doesn’t have to do anything. Takacs stated it was super easy to use and very well designed. It was more modular than D2L. Canvas also had the capacity for video commenting. So if a faculty member was grading essays they could create a video and discuss it with the student instead of just doing some voice recording or uploading a video from somewhere else. 
Lewis asked when the sandboxes will be available. Takacs stated that January 15th they should be set up. Ormsbee is taking requests for faculty and student participation. Ormsbee should be contacting each college and asking for volunteers. If anyone is interested, please contact Ormsbee directly. Materer asked if the people who implement this are the people who will do the training. He noticed when D2L rolled out there were a lot of features that were looked at that were not implemented. Materer ask how will the branch campuses that use D2L how will their transition be handled. Takacs stated that the branch campuses were a part of the conversation so they all know about this. Many of them are eager to or actually using other platforms. This will not be all inclusive. There will still be some flexibility. Materer wants to make sure that the implementation is what OSU will actually be getting. Takacs stated that the sandboxes will show what OSU will use. Takacs stated that D2L is still a very top down in terms of administrative control. Canvas is more distributed so that a faculty member can design the functionality (how much or how little) they want to use. There is no administrator in the middle turning things on and off. Materer stated that when they were looking, D2L was not the most desirable package but the one that they could implement and afford. Takacs stated that the function of the group is to review what’s available and make a recommendation to the committee. The committee will actually make the decision. Takacs stated that there is a lot of exciting stuff available that D2L does not have currently and doesn’t look like they are going to have. Takacs feels that D2L is a bit behind the curve. 
Old Business – None
New Business – None
The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is Tuesday, February 9, 2016 in 412 Student Union, Council Room.
Respectfully submitted,

Deb VanOverbeke, Secretary






















OSU COACHE Key Contacts

Faculty Affairs Contact:  Dr. Sheryl A. Tucker, Associate Provost for Graduate Education, Dean of the Graduate College.

Dr. Tucker is the contact person in the Office of Academic Affairs who will provide oversight and coordination for the COACHE survey at OSU. 



Institutional Research Contact and Data File Recipient:  Dr. Christie Hawkins, Associate Vice President, Director Institutional Resources.

Dr. Hawkins is our institutional representative and has signed a confidentiality agreement stating that only aggregate data with no cells smaller than five respondents will be shared with broader audiences at our institution, and that no individuals in a position to make or influence individual faculty personnel decisions will have access to the record-level data. 



Report Recipient:  Dr. Gary D. Sandefur, Provost and Senior Vice President

As the chief academic officer for OSU, Dr. Sandefur has signed a statement of data confidentiality that only aggregate data, with no cells of fewer than five respondents, will be shared with broader audiences at our institution. 









What is COACHE?

COACHE is a collaboration of colleges and universities committed to gathering the peer diagnostic and comparative data academic administrators need to recruit, retain, and develop faculty members, who are critical to the long-term future of their institutions. 

 

The core element of COACHE is an electronic survey specially designed for full-time faculty like you to provide information about your experience at your institution. 



The COACHE Survey  asks faculty members to assess their experiences regarding promotion and tenure, the nature of their work, policies and practices, and the general climate, culture and level of collegiality on their campuses. 

 

The survey has a national scope.  More than 200 colleges and universities from different parts of the country that have participated in the survey since 2003. 













What is COACHE?

Participation will entail completing a 22-minute, web-based survey; your unique link to the survey will be emailed to you from COACHE in the coming days. COACHE will not use any name or email address for any purposes except for this research. 

While there are many surveys that faculty are asked to complete, this one was designed entirely to determine their current job satisfaction compared to faculty at peer institutions. Your views are especially important to us as we strive to attract and retain the best and brightest scholars and teachers, increase the satisfaction of all faculty, and to make OSU a great place to work. 









What is COACHE?

The main reason OSU is participating is that it wants to learn more about how faculty members feel about their job so it can improve the quality of the work/life for them. The COACHE Surveys also provide participating faculty members with a powerful tool to share their thoughts on work/life with academic administrators. Each question in the survey is built to generate a report of not simply "interesting" data, but actionable diagnoses that your institution can use to improve the quality of life of its faculty members.











What is COACHE?

COACHE survey takes a census approach to eligibility, so it is important that all eligible faculty members invited to participate go on to complete the survey.  To have confidence in the results, OSU is counting on as many faculty members as possible to participate.

Each response can make a difference in the survey results! 









Survey Organization 

The survey gathers data along these three themes to help chief academic officers answer three sets of questions:

1. How do faculty of different career stages experience academic work life at my institution? How do their experiences compare to those of faculty at peer institutions?

2. Do their experiences differ by rank, gender, or race/ethnicity?

3. What policies or practices are associated with high levels of faculty satisfaction and vitality?

 











Data Confidentiality

Your names and e-mail addresses are retained only for the sake of COACHE research, including reminding respondents to begin or to complete their survey, for limited and IRB-approved follow-up studies, and in cases where respondents specifically permit COACHE to retain contact information for future studies. 



COACHE will never further disseminate your contact information.  Otherwise, at the conclusion of the survey, COACHE will remove any links between the address and its associated responses.











What is next?





Anticipated survey launch date - week of January 25.



You will receive an email from COACHE (coachefaculty@opinioncast.com)



http://coache.gse.harvard.edu/survey





Please complete the survey!











Questions?
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Fall 2015 Class Climate (SSI) Administration Update

Prepared by University Assessment and Testing for Faculty Council Meeting 1/12/2016

Response Rates

		

		Fall 2015

		 

		Fall 2014

		

		Comparison



		

		Number of Instructor-Sections Surveyed1

		Enrollment in Classes Surveyed

		Number of Responses

		Response Rates2

		

		Number of Instructor Packets Created

		Number of Surveys Scanned (as of 1/16/16)

		

		Fall 2015 Number of Responses minus Fall 2014 Number of Surveys Scanned



		CASNR

		544

		12,197

		5,792

		47.49%

		

		234

		5,547

		

		+245



		A&S

		2,231

		53,788

		20,946

		38.98%

		

		1,050

		23,243

		

		-2,297



		CEAT

		804

		17,825

		6,706

		37.62%

		

		347

		7,722

		

		-1,016



		COE

		665

		10,459

		4,376

		41.84%

		

		344

		4,519

		

		-143



		SSB

		639

		24,648

		9,001

		36.52%

		

		368

		8,826

		

		+175



		GRAD

		23

		187

		96

		51.33%

		

		7

		66

		

		+30



		CVHS

		50

		2,412

		1,948

		80.76%

		

		24

		1,487

		

		+461



		Totals

		4,956

		121,516

		48,865

		

		

		2374

		51,410

		

		-2,545

(-5%)3



		

		

		

		

		

		

		

		

		

		



		HS

		400

		8,984

		3,252

		36.20%

		

		N/A4

		N/A4

		

		N/A4



		Overall Response Rate5:

		39.94%

		

		

		

		

		




























Notes:
1) These numbers are higher than in Fall 2014 for several reasons.  Online courses and late-added sections were also surveyed, as were multiple instructors on certain courses.

2) 2015 figures calculated by dividing the Number of Responses by the Enrollment in the Classes Surveyed.  Response rates are unavailable for prior semesters as UAT did not have access to enrollment figures for courses at the times when the packet surveys were generated or distributed.  With the previous paper surveys, packets had to be created very early in the semester, and so the number of surveys included in each packet was based on max section enrollment + approximately 5-10% (to ensure adequate numbers of paper surveys were provided to each section).

3) This figure is the overall percentage decrease in the number of responses returned from Fall 2014 to Fall 2015 (excluding HS).  

4) The College of Human Sciences participated in a pilot of the new SSI system in Fall 2014 (so there were no paper packets for that college).

5) Calculated by dividing total number of responses for all colleges (including HS) by the total enrollment.



What Went Well

· Students have reported enjoying the new online process.

· Instructor reports were available and delivered to instructors on December 17.

· Instructor reports are more detailed compared to previous semesters.

· Student comments are typed.

· College SSI Coordinators received batch copies for department heads on time.

· Courses that previously were never surveyed (e.g.., those with mid-semester enrollment) were surveyed in Fall 2015.

· Outreach courses used traditional university SSI survey rather than a separate, more cumbersome instrument; results for these classes are now comparable with all other courses.


Troubleshooting for Future Semesters 

		Issue

		Cause

		Solution



		Report issues with large courses with lab/discussion sections

		In SIS, discussion and lab meeting times determine sectioning (theory sections do not); as a result, large theory courses are made up of multiple sections (and thus get multiple survey reports)

		· Work closely with departments and SSI coordinators to determine what reports are missing/desired; create needed reports.

· Work closely with departments and SSI coordinators to ensure instructor names are listed correctly and surveys are generated only for necessary instructors

· Work with the departments and the Registrar’s Office to explore sectioning options available in Banner



		Courses with multiple instructors assigned not receiving surveys for all instructors

		All instructors are not always listed in SIS

		· Work closely with departments and SSI coordinators to ensure all instructor names are listed in SIS in advance of the survey launch date



		D2L widget not displaying all survey links

		Still exploring why D2L widget did not always display surveys correctly; a possible explanation lies with OKEY using multiple aliases (shortname, Cowboy Mail, Orange Mail, okstate) in the same system 



		· Still exploring why D2L widget did not always display surveys correctly

· For Fall 2015, emails with survey links were sent to students in courses where issues were known

· For Spring 2016, all students will receive emails with survey links in addition to D2L widget (both initial invitation and reminder emails)

· Stagger the launch of the surveys so that they are not all sent at the same time

· Help increase awareness that students can access all surveys via email if they are not displaying in D2L



		Creating college reports

		Since there was no data in the system prior to December 2015, College SSI Coordinators and UAT staff are still learning how to create custom reports with the data

		Training sessions with College SSI Coordinators 



		Students filling out survey for the wrong instructor

		Students not recognizing which survey they were completing

		· Continue to carefully name surveys so all pertinent information (course name, number type, and instructor) are in the survey link and title of the survey

· Continue to make students aware of the importance of attention to detail on these surveys



		Confusion on when to complete the survey

		Some students and instructors were not aware of the start and end dates of the survey

		· Help increase awareness of start and end times

· Help increase understanding that surveys can be completed any time during the two-week window (but not after)





[bookmark: _GoBack]
UAT is also organizing a working group to discuss the online system to help facilitate a better experience for Spring 2016 and to coordinate the change from SIS to Banner in future semesters.
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Phone


Web


Email


Facebook


Instagram


Twitter


405-744-WELL (9355)


wellness.okstate.edu


wellness@okstate.edu


facebook.com/osuwell


@OSUWELL


@OSUWELL


Shape Up
Free Employee Program


Jan. 19 - March 25
Registration deadline: Jan. 11


Seretean Wellness Center


The Shape Up program is designed for 
individuals who are not currently exercising 
or do not workout very often. Throughout 
the program, participants will learn about 


their overall physical fitness levels and how to 
improve their values through structured group 


exercise routines. 


Certified Healthy 


Departments
Applications now open!


Applications for 2016 Certified Healthy 
Departments are now available. To apply go to 
AmericasHealthiestCampus.com. Applications 
will be accepted January 11–March 11, 2016.  


NEW THIS YEAR: Healthy Department 
Grants! A limited number of $250 grants will 
be awarded to departments with innovative 


ideas for wellness initiatives in their areas. 


Cowboy Cooking School
Thursday, Feb. 4, noon - 12:50 p.m., 


$25 members, $30 non-members


 Kate and Richard Haas own the Earth Cafe and 


Deli in Norman Oklahoma. They traveled to 


the northwest and worked in outdoor kitchens 


then decided to bring healthy food options 


to Oklahoma. The cooking school menu will 


feature Healing Foods including: Kitchri with 


yogurt sauce (Kitchri is an Indian vegetarian 


meal), kale salad, and dark chocolate truffles. 


Wellness Wednesday
Couch to 5K - Eating While Training.


Free Employee Program
Wednesday January 20


Registration deadline: January 15
Noon—12:50 pm


Seretean Wellness Center


Whether or not you’ve made it your New 
Year’s Resolution to get active and get fit, 


make sure you have the right tools for success. 
Developing healthy, fun and tasty eating 
habits can last past your race to keep you 


healthy, strong, and successful for life! Join 
Gena Wollenberg and learn how to develop 


your eating habits for a strong start to your 5K 
training and to 2016! 


Cowboy Challenge 
Free Employee Program


Feb. 1 - April 22
Registration deadline: January 15


Seretean Wellness Center/Colvin Rec
Cowboy Challenge is a 12-week team based 


program, combining three teams of eight 
on a journey to a healthier you. Program 


components include pre- and post-program 
health and fitness assessments, physical 


activity with a personal trainer and nutrition 
guidance. 


S.W.E.A.T.
Stronger With Exercise and Training


Registration Deadline: Feb. 4
Registration Fee: $60


Program dates: Feb. 8-April 15


 The S.W.E.A.T. Program is designed for 
individuals who are currently exercising 


regularly (exercise at least 3 times a week for 
the past 6 months) and are looking for more 


intense exercises. The program will incorporate 
high-intensity based exercises utilizing 


different modes of resistance to assist with 
increases in cardiovascular performance and 


muscular endurance. 


The Department of Wellness
 January 2016
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Mission of Hope Homeless Shelter: 
	
  Winter	
  Clothing	
  and	
  Toiletry	
  Drive 


	
  


Need to get a head start on Spring-cleaning?  
 Have any extra 


winter clothes that 
are taking up too 
much room? 
	
  


Drop off any donations at the  
GPSGA office in Campus Life 
211N (Second floor, Student 
Union) .  


Sponsored	
  by: Graduate and  
Professional Student 
Government Organization 


 
Dates: January 18th, 2016-  
February 1st, 2016  


   
 


Donations needed: 
 


- Winter Clothing: Men and 
Women’s 


- Shoes: Work Boots (Outside) 
- Men’s Clothing: Sizes L, XL, XXL 
- Toiletries: Deodorant  


 
 


**Clothes can be used, although slightly used 
clothing is preferred. Any and all other 
donations not mentioned above will be 
collected and accepted. 


	
  






